Manitowoc County Criminal Justice Coordinating Council Minutes September 4, 2024 Communications and Technology Building, Manitowoc

<u>Attendance</u>: Council members Present: Attorney John Bilka, County Board Supervisor James Falkowski, Lori Fure, Sheriff Dan Hartwig, Patricia Koppa (council secretary/non-voting), District Attorney Jacalyn LaBre, Attorney Ann Larson, Chief Benjamin Meinnert, Judge Mark Rohrer (Chair), and County Executive Bob Ziegelbauer.

Absent/Excused: Chief Paul Granger, Clerk of Court April Higgins, Cindy Oswald and Jennifer Zick.

Others Present: Jamie Klinksick, Andrew LaCrosse, Emma Eisenschink Meeting called to order by Chair Judge Mark Rohrer at 4:51 PM. Attendance sheet circulated.

Asked for any corrections to the March 6, 2024 minutes. No corrections were offered and Attorney Ann Larson made the motion to approve, District Attorney Jacalyn LaBre provided the second and the minutes were unanimously approved.

Introductions:

Emma Eisenschink the new Community Navigator for the Diversion and Deflection program. Jamie Klinksick, Drug Court Coordinator.

No one present for public comment.

Ms. Klinksick reported on Drug court: Six recent graduation have brought number of participants down to 10. There is one new person entering the program and two applications pending.

Attorney Larson reported that the Access to Court committee will meet to determine any progress with prior requests.

Stacy Ledvina reported that the Implementation portion of the Deflection and Diversion grant had been received. The grant has allowed Ms. Eisenschink to be hired. While the Implementation grant was received, also obtained a one month extension to use the Planning funds and sent staff to training. Meeting on September 11 to discuss revision of the Juvenile Policies.

Next meeting of Council will be November 6, 2024 at 4:45 and the Executive Committee will meet Septembe 12 at 12:45.

Motion to Adjourn by Attorney Larson, second by Supervisor Falkowski and meeting adjourned at 5:02 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted

Patricia A. Koppa, Council Secretary